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August 29, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The ordinance that is being transmitted for County Council action will enable King County to enter into a memorandum of agreement with the city of Shoreline for the exchange of Federal Transit Administration (FTA) funds for local funds.  The exchanging of these funds will provide the city with local unencumbered funding for their Aurora Corridor Project (N165th Street to N 205th Street).  The city has received these federal funds as a result of Congressional action.
If this ordinance is approved it will enable the city to proceed with the planning and preliminary engineering phases of the project.  The consequence of not passing this legislation is that the earmarked funds will lapse and the city will lose access to these funds.  Losing over $1.4 million in funding will likely delay the project and the transit and transportation improvements it will develop.
The city of Shoreline requested the King County funding exchange because we have local revenues currently allocated to a hybrid bus procurement that are eligible for the federal funding that the city has been awarded.    

Also attached to this letter is an ordinance for council action authorizing me to enter into an interlocal agreement with the city of Shoreline.  This agreement includes the city providing King County with $1,475,518 of FTA funding in exchange for $1,401,742.10 of unencumbered local King County funding.  This amount is equal to the total of the FTA funding, less five percent.  The five percent reduction in funding being returned to the city is to offset the additional requirements imposed by using federal funding.

I hope you will schedule these ordinances for prompt consideration.  If you need any additional information, please contact Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-1007.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers




ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff





  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director





  Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees




  Paul Carlson, Lead Staff, Transportation Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)



Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, DOT



Peter Heffernan, Grants Administrator, DOT


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Ken Guy, Division Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES

